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Chapter 3461 

Sheng Bushi was stunned, and then continued, “Mr. Chen, it seems that this 
person named Qi Peijia is related to the Tianming Gang. I think you should be 
careful. The Tianming Gang is ruthless, especially that Help Zou Qi, and the 
spell formations and spells are also very powerful.” “ 

And it is said that this guy has the Tianming Eye and can penetrate 
everything, so it’s better to be careful…” “ 

Then the Tianming Gang is nothing to worry about, but Qi Peijiadu The 
strength of the eighth level of the Tribulation Realm may not be that easy to 
deal with.” 

At this time, Bai Qian said! 

“Eighth level of Tribulation Realm?” 

Sheng Bushi was stunned for a moment, then smiled awkwardly and said, 
“Great monk of the eighth level of Tribulation Realm, you really don’t need to 
take the Tianming Gang seriously…” “ 

Master, let’s leave here! “ 

Huo Feng stepped forward to persuade David! Chen 

Ping glanced at the towering mountain, then shook his head and said, “Go up 
the mountain. There must be treasures at the top of the mountain…” 

“Master, but…” 

Huofeng was about to say something. , but David waved his hand and said, 
“Needless to say, Qi Peijia must not let Qi Peijia get the treasure on this 
mountain peak.” 

Seeing that David had made up his mind, Huo Feng said nothing more! 



“Since you insist on going, then I will accompany you. Although Qi Peijia is an 
eighth-level monk in the Tribulation Realm, if he really wants to take action, I 
can still resist for a while!” 

Bai Qian said to David! 

“None of you should follow me, just wait here. It’s more convenient for me!” 

David said! 

David knew that there must be a formation on the mountain peak, and it would 
be very inconvenient to bring people with him. Moreover, David was not afraid 
of Qi Peijia in the formation! 

After all, it would be very difficult for Qi Peijia to forcefully break through this 
kind of magic circle left over from ancient times! 

“Then be careful. If we can’t see you before sunset, we will go to the top of the 
mountain to find you!” 

Bai Qian saw that David wanted to go to the top of the mountain by himself, 
so he said! 

“Okay!” David nodded! 

“Mr. Chen, you should pay more attention. The spells of the Ming Gang are 
not simple.” 

Sheng Bushi warned David! 

David smiled slightly, and then quickly headed towards the top of the 
mountain! 

Although Sheng Bushi was also curious about what treasures there were on 
the top of the mountain, he didn’t dare to go up to the top of the mountain 
when there were the Tianming Gang and the eighth-level monks of the 
Tribulation Realm! 

Just as David was rushing towards the top of the mountain, Qi Peijia and 
others had already reached the top of the mountain! 

I saw a magnificent hall appearing in front of everyone! 



The hall is surrounded by fairy mist, like a fairyland! 

“Gang leader, this…how can there be such a majestic hall here?” 

Zou Qi looked at the hall in front of him and asked very curiously! 

Qi Peijia didn’t know why there was a main hall. After observing for a while, Qi 
Peijia waved his hand and said, “Let’s go in and have a look…” 

Zou Qi asked two gang members to clear the way, and they followed closely 
behind! 

Just after everyone entered the hall, there was a sudden soft chant and the 
whole hall buzzed! 

Zou Qi’s expression changed and he said, “Retreat, retreat quickly…” 

But just as Zou Qi finished speaking, formation patterns appeared one after 
another, and then spread towards the surroundings at an extremely fast 
speed, exuding brilliance! 

A strange aura also began to fill the air! 

But the two gangsters who were opening the way in front let out a scream at 
the same time, and their bodies fell to the ground with a crash, and there was 
a sword stuck in their chests! 

Zou Qi was shocked and hurriedly took a closer look and found that the 
swords on the two gangsters were actually their own. Could it be that these 
two men committed suicide? 

Just when Zou Qi was confused, the array of children with array patterns 
continued to spread, and the entire hall was wrapped in array patterns. 
Everyone in the Tianming Gang saw this scene with fear on their faces! 

“Break the formation, break the formation…” 

Zou Qi shouted. He knew that some kind of formation in the hall was 
activated. 
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Along with Zou Qi’s shouting, the members of the Tianming Gang all leaned 
together tightly, and everyone pinched the magic formula, and their fingertips 
flashed with light! 

Zou Qi waved both palms together, causing the formation pattern to stir 
continuously, while he stared closely at the formation pattern, looking for the 
formation eye to break the formation! 

However, the formation patterns were like turbulence, constantly raging, and it 
was difficult to observe at all. From time to time, some people were injured by 
the turbulence of the formation patterns! 

“Gang leader, this formation is too powerful, let’s go out…” 

Zou Qi couldn’t hold on any longer, so he asked Qi Peijia! 

Qi Peijia didn’t speak, but stared closely at the surging formations. Then the 
Tianming Eye opened, and the entire space instantly turned blood red! 

The surging formations became extremely clear under Qi Peijia’s Tian Ming 
eyes. Even the direction and location of the surging formations were clearly 
visible to Qi Peijia. 

“On the left front, fifteen steps away is the formation eye. These formation 
patterns all flow out from that place.” 

Qi Peijia said loudly! 

Upon hearing this, Zou Qi hurriedly followed Qi Peijia’s instructions and 
headed towards the formation eye against the surging formation patterns! 

Just when Zou Qi punched the eye with all his strength, a gap suddenly 
opened, and Zou Qi was sucked into it! 

Upon seeing this, Qi Peijia led Tian Ming and others to catch up quickly, but 
was also sucked into the gap! 

Then the gap disappeared and returned to its original appearance, and the 
formation continued to surge! 



But the few members of the Tianming Gang who were just injured have 
become abandoned and left behind! 

Several people can only wait to be killed by the array pattern again! 

At this moment, David has also reached the top of the mountain! 

Looking at the magnificent hall shrouded in fairy mist, David was filled with 
doubts in his heart! 

Although he was confused, David still walked towards the main hall. He saw 
that the door of the main hall was open, and there was obviously someone 
there.got inside! 

After David took a look around, he also walked into the hall! 

As soon as I walked into the hall, I noticed that the light in the hall was 
flashing and formations were surging. It was obvious that someone had 
activated the formation! 

Looking at the chaotic formations, it looked like someone had just fought a 
fierce battle here! 

David did not hesitate and walked directly into the surging formations, and his 
whole body was instantly surrounded by the formations! 

The offensive formations began to attack David! 

David saw several monks sitting cross-legged on the ground. There were 
wounds on their bodies and their faces were extremely pale. They were 
obviously seriously injured! 

These are the members of the Tianming Gang who were attacked and injured 
in the formation. They were seriously injured and could not explore with Qi 
Peijia and the others, so they stayed behind! 

David took a look and guessed that these must be members of the Tianming 
Gang! 

These people should have been injured by the formation and left here! 



David just glanced at them and didn’t care about them. Instead, he seemed to 
have entered a no-man’s land and walked directly towards the formation’s 
eye! 

Although this formation pattern is very powerful and highly aggressive, David 
is not afraid at all! 

Those formation patterns were heading towards David, and David didn’t even 
bother to look at them! 

Because David had already seen that the attack of this formation could not 
cause him any harm! 

David’s golden dragon avatar is made of copper and iron bones. His physical 
body has already reached a point of strength. This mere array pattern cannot 
hurt him! 

The injured members of the Tian Ming Gang were all stunned when they saw 
David walking towards the place where there was no one, as if he were 
entering a deserted place! 

With so many people from the Tianming Gang, they couldn’t break through 
the formation together, and many members of the gang were injured. In the 
end, it was the formation eye that Qi Peijia found with the Tianming Eye! 

Now David was alone, unscathed, and found the location of the formation very 
easily! 
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I saw David lightly press his palm, a gap opened, and the huge suction force 
wanted to suck David in! 

But David resisted and didn’t let himself be sucked in! 

David’s palm flashed with light, and then the light spread toward the 
surroundings through the array eyes! 



In just the blink of an eye, the entire formation was detected, and the golden 
light kept flashing! 

The gap slowly disappeared, and then the formation shattered and 
disappeared like a large piece of glass! 

At this time, the injured Tianming Gang members were even more shocked. It 
was obvious that this formation only needed to find the formation eye to pass, 
and there was no need to destroy the formation! 

But David actually broke the formation directly. When the formation was 
broken, the magnificent hall just now disappeared without a trace! 

Several injured members of the Tianming Gang looked around and found that 
they were on the top of the mountain, surrounded by mist, and even the 
shadow of the main hall was gone! 

Just when a few people were confused, David walked towards them! 

“Are you from the Tianming Gang?” 

David asked! 

One of the Tianming Gang members nodded, and then asked timidly, “Fellow 
Taoist, we are from the Tianming Gang. I wonder who the Taoist friend is?” 

David did not answer, but continued to ask. “Where are the others in your 
Tianming Gang? Where is your gang leader?” 

David didn’t know what the huge suction force from the gap just now was 
used for. He was afraid that he would be in danger of being sucked in, so he 
resisted and destroyed the entire formation. Understand! 

Now that the formation was destroyed, the gap disappeared, and even the 
main hall disappeared, David did not see Qi Peijia and others. This made him 
very strange, so he asked! 

“I don’t know either. They were attracted by the sudden gap in the formation 
just now.” 

“If you had come a step earlier, you might not have destroyed the formation 
and entered the gap that appeared, and you would have been able to see 
them. !” 



The members of the Ming Gang shook that day.He shook his head and said! 

When David heard this, he was immediately annoyed. It seemed that the 
formation just now was just the beginning, and there would definitely be more 
formations later, but the formations were not in the same spatial dimension! 

Anyone who can design such a series of formations and dimensions must be 
an immortal! 

“Fellow Taoist, I wonder who you are?” 

A member of the Ming Gang tentatively asked David that day! 

If David were the enemy and they were all seriously injured at this moment, 
they would definitely die! 

“I am the one who killed you…” 

David suddenly grinned! 

David’s smile was so terrifying that all the members of the Tianming Gang 
were shocked! 

“Fellow Daoist, what grudge does our Tianming Gang have against you? Do 
you want to kill us?” 

The members of the Tianming Gang were frightened! 

“You have no enmity against me, but I had a grudge against Qi Peijia, and 
now you are with that Qi Peijia, so you are also my enemy…” 

David explained with a sneer! 

When several members of the Tianming Gang heard this, they were all 
dumbfounded. But before they could explain, David suddenly waved his hand, 
and a ray of light flashed past. The seriously injured members of the Tianming 
Gang all had their heads removed. Got it! 

After killing these Tianming Gang members, David began to study how to 
enter the next space formation! 

At this moment, Qi Peijia and others, after being sucked in, immediately 
arrived in another space, and saw that they were on a vast grassland. 



The surroundings are flat and endless, but in the distance there is flying dust, 
and the earth is shaking, as if there are thousands of troops! 

“Gang leader, then… what is that?” 

Zou Qi looked at the dust stirred up in the distance and said with some 
trembling! 

Qi Peijia also frowned and stared into the distance! 

Soon, monster beasts came from all directions, hundreds of them in total, and 
these monster beasts were huge in size, grinning, and extremely manic! 
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“There are so many monsters, run, run quickly…” 

When you Tianming Gang saw so many monsters, they immediately 
panicked! 

“Don’t run, this must be an illusion. We have fallen into an illusion. We are on 
the mountain, how can we be on the grassland all of a sudden?” 

Zou Qi realized at this moment and quickly stopped the gang members who 
were about to escape! 

When the Tian Ming Gang heard this, they also realized that they must be 
trapped in the illusion array, and the monsters in front of them were definitely 
illusions! 

Thinking of this, these people were no longer afraid, but Qi Peijia kept 
frowning. He didn’t understand the magic formation, but the monsters in front 
of him from all directions gave him a very real feeling and aura! 

He feels that these monsters are not fake, but now he is not sure! 

“Hmph, this little illusory formation wants to trap me, it’s a joke…” 



After Zou Qi knew it was an illusion, he raised the corner of his mouth, then 
pinched the magic formula and muttered something! 

A spell suddenly flew out of Zou Qi’s body and burned in mid-air! 

“The energy of yin and yang, the mother of heaven and earth, the spirit of 
illusion, is at my disposal. It breaks the clouds and the sky, destroys dragons 
every day, and kills all things when the divine arrows strike!” 

Zou Qi chanted the formula to break the illusion array, and the spell burned. 
The flames are even more fierce! 

But the monsters from all directions seemed to be unimpeded and were still 
rushing towards them! 

Looking at the monsters around them, the members of the Tianming Gang 
began to panic again! 

They didn’t understand why Zou Qi’s technique didn’t work anymore! 

Seeing that those monster beasts were about to rush in front of him, Qi Peijia 
had no choice but to open the Tianming Eye again! 

Under the eyes of Tianming, all things are equal, and no one can escape this 
eye! 

When the Dark Eye opened, the color of the world changed instantly, but 
those monster beasts still roared and rushed towards Qi Peijia and the others! 

Qi Peijia’s expression changed: “This is not an illusion, these monsters are 
real, run away, run…” 

After Qi Peijia finished speaking, he left in January! 

Then he used space magic to escape quickly! 

Qi Peijia ran away, and he didn’t even care about Zou Qi and others! 

Seeing that Qi Peijia ran away, the sky The people in the Ming Gang were 
also panicked! 

Especially Zou Qi, who was sweating profusely, but it was of no use at all! 



“Run, run quickly…” 

Zou Qi finally stopped hoping for his spell and turned around. Start running! 

If you run slower, you might be overwhelmed by these monsters! 

At this time, everyone in the Tianming Gang was scattered by the monsters! 

I don’t know how long I ran, Zou Qi was panting. After stopping, he realized 
that there were only a few people around him, and the others and Qi Peijia 
had gone somewhere! At 

this time, Zou Qi was a little exhausted. 

“What the hell, what a broken place, Is there any treasure? How could it be 
suddenly transmitted here? “ 

Looking at the endless grassland around him, Zou Qi panicked! 

He didn’t want to be trapped here. If the battlefield of gods and demons ended 
by then, they would be trapped here! 

Who knows the battlefield of gods and demons? When will it open again! 

“Gang leader, what should we do? “ 

A member of the Tianming Gang looked around and asked timidly! 

“What else can we do? Look for a breakthrough. If we don’t get out, we will be 
trapped here. “ 

Zou Qi sighed, and could only lead people to find a breakthrough! 

Not long after Zou Qi and the others left, where they were originally standing, 
there was a sudden fluctuation in the void, and then the formations surged like 
waves! 

Slowly, a gap appeared in the void, David jumped in directly from the gap! 

It turned out that this was an illusion formation, but Qi Peijia’s Tianming eyes 
couldn’t see it, so he thought it was a real scene. 

 


